STATE CAPITOL Montgomery, Alabama 36130

(334) 242-7100

KAY IVEY GOVERNOR

STATE OF ALABAMA

TO: Chairman Joe Davis III, Baldwin County Commission

Governor Kay Ivey FROM:

DATE: Tuesday, November 3, 2020

RE: Flags Lowered Honoring Former Baldwin County Commissioner Frank Burt Jr.

I hereby authorize flags be flown at half-staff in honor of former Baldwin County Commissioner Frank Burt Jr., who passed away on Saturday, October 31, 2020.

Commissioner Burt proudly served his country in the United States Navy, attaining the rank of 3rd Class Petty Officer, before becoming a lifetime pharmacist at Stacey's Pharmacy in Bay Minette, Alabama.

Let us remember Commissioner Burt's decades of dedicated service to the people of Baldwin County serving on the Baldwin County Commission from 1989 to 2018. Commissioner Burt was well known as a very dependable leader and was a humble servant to the citizens he represented. I offer my heartfelt condolences and prayers to his loved ones, the Baldwin County Commission and his beloved community.

The flags in Baldwin County may be flown at half-staff on the day of his interment on Thursday, November 5, 2020 until sunset.

KI/lj